PERSONAL TOURS – WHAT TO EXPECT
Thinking of joining us for a personal tour? Read on to find out more about what you can expect from the day and beyond when looking for a place for your child/children.
On the day of your tour, you will be greeted at reception by our Registrar or Director of Admissions before being introduced to our Head and beginning your tour. 
Tours usually take between 45mins and an hour and will begin in the class before the earliest year group you are looking for so you can get a real feel for life in that class for your child/children. You will then be shown the rest of the school from that year group up, and will take a look around our facilities; from our stunning woods, tennis courts, and sports fields, to recently installed Drama Yurt and Climbing Wall.
Throughout the tour you will have the opportunity to speak with staff and pupils, and delve into life at Longacre. 
Ask any questions you may have about life at Longacre, our curriculum, sports activities, or anything else. 
Following your tour, we will arrange a taster day for your child/children, for all registered families.
If you are looking for a more immediate start, this will be discussed with you at the point of registration and we will work with you to create a plan to support your timing needs including (if appropriate and time allows) a chance for children to meet their year group ahead of joining the school.
Taster Days
Once registered, children will be invited for a taster day in the class they will be joining. This is a fun and engaging day where the children get to enjoy a typical day at Longacre with their potential classmates, taking part in lessons, enjoying lunch, and sitting down with teachers or a member of our Learning Support Team for some light assessments to enable us to understand where the child is within the current curriculum. The children are not placed under any unnecessary pressure during these assessments, and typically really enjoy this time.  These days tend to happen within a year before your desired start date.
Towards the end of a taster day, parents are invited in for a sit down chat with our Head to discuss how things have gone, any observations made, and to allow parents to ask any questions they may have. An offer of a place is then made based on the success of the day and is typically made that same day.

Second hand uniform
Our PTA run a second hand uniform shop selling most uniform items. Our PTA are very flexible with opening their shop and will do their best to open as needed, especially for immediate starters. This support from the PTA helps ease any concerns about sourcing uniform in time for your child’s/children’s start. Just let our registrar know if you’d like to take a look at the second hand uniform shop, and we will help arrange this.
Morning and afternoon Minibus routes, to and from Longacre
We currently run three daily morning mini-bus routes covering Guildford, Godalming, Cranleigh and the surrounding villages and two daily afternoon mini-bus routes currently covering the Guildford and Godalming areas.
The service is available to children from Reception to Form VI, and bus routes and pick up times can be tailored according to demand. If your area is not covered by any of our current routes and you would like to make use of the service please let us know

